High School Board Report August 18, 202
1. Registration was opened on July 28". Our building is around 67% as of 8/13/25.

2. First day of school: students will meet in homerooms and we will have a welcome back awards
ceremony to celebrate everything that has happened over summer. We will also be handing out academic
awards.

3. Focus of our Professional Development this year will include the following:
- School Climate and Culture
- PBIS
- PBL integration into the content area
- College and Career Readiness

4. Fall sports began on August 11th. We look forward to the seasons and celebrating with the community.

5. Teachers first day back for in-service will be August 19th. We will be having large group discussions
with all teachers and paras about procedures that will be put in place and establishing common expectations
for our building.

6. Thanks to Mrs. O’Donnell for all of the extra time to help get our students registered for class and
helping us make scheduling easy for students and families.

7. We have a freshman open house on August 20th to answer student and parent concerns. Students will
walk the building and have treats by the FFA.

8. Our building is ready for students and custodians have done a great job getting the school ready for
students.

9. We welcomed new staff to the district for training today!. Staff meet with mentors and get ready for the
school year! We have some great new staff joining us!

10. Band camp has been going on at the beginning of August. Students have been working on getting
ready for our halftime performances during our home football games. It is great to see the kids come back
together and do things they enjoy! First performance will be on August 29th!

11. Meet the team night will be on 8/22/24 beginning at 4:30 pm.

12. Our courtyard outside of the cafeteria is getting turf installed. We would like to thank everyone for
their hard work in getting this project done. A special thanks to Mrs. Ohrt, the cross country team, and
custodians for helping with the installation. Also a major thanks to Colin Larson for helping coordinate this
and Phillips Modern Ag for the use of a crane to lower the turf into the courtyard!



